INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR OCTOBER 2, 2008
President Bill Strader called the meeting to order at 7:21.  Attending trustees were:

Vicki Karuzas


Phil DeLeo




 

Guests: Rich Thompson, Trevor Thompson and Forrest Dey.

Approval of Agenda - Bill called for approval of the agenda.  A motion by Vicki and seconded by Phil was made to approve the agenda as submitted. The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the September 4, 2008 meeting minutes.  Vicki made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Phil seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $24,153.62.    Vicki moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Phil seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business    

Projects – Having no quorum to take formal action, the Board simply reviewed the current status of our on-going projects.  

Gate Access – The gates have been retrofitted with ornamental spears on top of the gates, and complete screening of the walk-thru keyed gate.    


Tennis Court – Phil reported that the fire department cannot hose off the tennis court because of the high cost of city water.


Lights – The reprogrammed lights seem to adequately light up the park at night. No further action seems to be necessary at this time.


“No Swimming” Signs – Phil will prepare stencils and paint the signs on the dock decks prior to the lake refill next spring.  |

Swim Area Ropes – Rich suggested additional ropes around the swimming dock to keep boats at a safe distance.  The Board members agreed. 

Park Rules – Bill suggested we take no action on park rules until we have a quorum.

Security – Rich asked how many days the Board proposes having a security guard at the park, and how much will it cost.  Vicki’s research indicated a cost of $22 per hour for an eight-hour day, and $33 per hour for holidays, with an eight-hour minimum.  Thus, for the 55 days of guard service between the Memorial Day weekend and the Labor Day weekend the cost would be approximately $10,000.  Bill stated that the By Laws allow for a special assessment per lot over and above annual dues.  If we assessed $25 to each of 365 homes, we could generate $9,000.  We could get the other $1,000 from project funds or by reducing the number of guard service days.  No action will be taken on this matter until we have a quorum.  

Rezone to R1 – Phil reported that the proposed rezone would be coming before the city council at the October 14th meeting.  He suggested we each attend the city council meeting and bring as many neighbors as possible.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:52.  The next board meeting will be on 11/6/08.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Recording Secretary
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